
Deferred Committee Items - Meeting 40

(City Council on August 5 and 6, 2009 deferred consideration of Item EX33.18 to 
its next regular meeting on September 30, 2009) 

EX33.18 ACTION Amended    Ward: 20 

Queens Quay Revitalization Environmental Assessment and East 
Bayfront Transit Environmental Assessment

City Council Decision
City Council on September 30 and October 1, 2009, adopted the following: 
  
With respect to the Queens Quay Revitalization Environmental Assessment: 
  
1.         City Council grant authority to Waterfront Toronto to issue a Notice of Completion 

following completion of the Environmental Study Report to the satisfaction of the 
General Manager, Transportation Services, substantially in the form outlined in the 
report (May 14, 2009) from the Deputy City Manager, Richard Butts, and to file the 
ESR for the Queens Quay Revitalization Environmental Assessment Study in the public 
record for 30 days in accordance with the requirements of the Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment. 

  
2.         The Queens Quay Revitalization Environmental Assessment report and Environmental 

Study Report (ESR) provide for an additional egress-only traffic control signal at the 
Robertson Crescent/Queens Quay West intersection under the following conditions: 

  
             i.         the signal be limited to right turn (eastbound) egress only; 
  

ii.          the signal will operate under complete transit pre-emptive control; 
            

iii.         the signal will operate independent of, and not be coordinated with, any of the 
adjacent or nearby signals; 

  
            iv.         the intersection at this location will not provide north-south pedestrian crossing 

facilities; 
  
           v.         an alternative location for loading and drop-off for adjacent landowners and 

businesses be confirmed; and 
  
            vi.         the proposed bus turning plaza be removed from the Environmental Assessment 

recommendations. 
  
 3.        Consistent with the direction in the Queens Quay Revitalization EA report and to ensure 

the safety of all right-of-way users, detailed design of Queens Quay West will provide 
for: 

  
i.          a physical separation between traffic lanes on Queens Quay West and the 

adjacent transit right-of-way; and 
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            ii.          the retention of a traffic safety and operations consultant to provide expert 
advice during the design process, with such consultant being to the satisfaction 
of the Deputy City Manager responsible for Transportation Services and 
Waterfront Revitalization and the Chief General Manager of the Toronto Transit 
Commission. 

  
4.         City Council direct the General Manager, Transportation Services and Waterfront 

Toronto, in consultation with the relevant City divisions, to study the opportunity to 
provide a new north-south road connection linking Queens Quay West to Lake Shore 
Boulevard opposite the Fire/EMS driveway, west of Rees Street, and if feasible, to 
bring forward the necessary report(s) to Council for consideration. 

  
5.         City Council direct the General Manager, Transportation Services, the Director, 

Waterfront Secretariat and Waterfront Toronto, in consultation with the relevant City 
divisions, local Councillors and impacted stakeholders, to continue to refine the 
Preliminary Curb Management Plan appearing in Appendix 6 of the report (May 14, 
2009) from the Deputy City Manager, Richard Butts, together with the development of 
a waterfront bus management strategy consistent with the timing of detailed design and 
the reconstruction of Queens Quay. 

  
6.         City Council direct that a traffic consultant be jointly hired by the Deputy City Manager 

for Waterfront Revitalization and the Chief General Manager of the Toronto Transit 
Commission, to address the various detailed design issues identified in the report. 

  
7.         The Chair, Toronto Police Services Board be requested to review and report back to 

City Council on the feasibility of utilizing the Denver Boot as a means of enforcing 
parking restrictions for tour buses on Queens Quay. 

  
With respect to the East Bayfront Transit Environmental Assessment: 
  
8.         City Council authorize the Chief General Manager of the TTC and the General Manager 

of Transportation Services to issue a Notice of Completion for the East Bayfront Transit 
Environmental Assessment, following the completion of the Environmental Study 
Report (ESR) substantially in the form outlined in the report (May 28, 2009) from the 
General Manager, Toronto Transit Commission, and place the report in the public 
record for a minimum 30-day period in accordance with the requirements under the 
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment Act. 

  
9.         City Council authorize the installation of traffic control signals at only the following 

intersections on Queens Quay East: Freeland Street, the westerly-most access to 95 
Queens Quay East, Richardson Street, Sherbourne Street, and Proposed Street "D" (as 
shown in Exhibit 11) of the report (May 28, 2009) from the General Manager, Toronto 
Transit Commission, coincident with the reconstruction of Queens Quay East. 

  
10.       City Council require that any future proposals for the installation of additional signals 

on this section of Queens Quay East be supported by an independent technical audit, 
completed to the satisfaction of the General Manager, Transportation Services and the 
Chief General Manager of the TTC, to ensure that such signals can be installed in a way 
that does not negatively affect streetcar operations. This includes the signals suggested 
for Small Street, Bonnycastle Street and proposed "Street A" as shown in Exhibit 11 of 
the report (May 28, 2009) from the General Manager, Toronto Transit Commission. 
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11.       The East Bayfront Transit EA report and Environmental Study Report provide for an 

additional traffic control signal at the centre driveway of 95 Queens Quay East, the 
Redpath Sugar Ltd. site, under the following conditions: 

  
             i.         the signal will operate under complete transit pre-emptive control; 
  

ii.          the signal will operate independent of, and not be coordinated with any of the 
adjacent or nearby traffic control signals; 
  

iii.         the intersection at this location will not provide north-south pedestrian crossing 
facilities; 
  

             iv.        the signal will be removed if the sugar processing and storage plant at 95 
Queens Quay East ceases to exist at this location; and 

            
             v.        the impact of the signal on transit operations will be formally assessed by TTC 

and Transportation Services staff, in consultation with Red Path Sugar, at five 
year intervals commencing in 2015 as East Bayfront and the Port Lands are 
developed, with mitigation measures, including the possible removal of the 
signal, being put in place as needed to ensure effective delivery of rapid transit 
service to these areas. 

  
12.       Any future proposals to install additional signals on Queens Quay East beyond those 

identified in Part 11 above and in the Queens Quay Revitalization and East Bayfront 
Transit EA reports, between Parliament and Bathurst Streets, and which would result in 
vehicles and/or pedestrian crossings over the transit right-of-way, be supported by an 
independent technical audit completed to the satisfaction of the Deputy City Manager 
responsible for Transportation Services and Waterfront Revitalization and the Chief 
General Manager of the Toronto Transit Commission, to ensure that such signals can be 
installed in a manner that allows safe traffic operations and does not detrimentally 
impact light rail transit operations. 

  
13.       City Council direct that the truck-movement control gate required for the eastern, 

egress-only, access from Redpath Sugar, be owned and operated by the TTC to ensure 
that priority for streetcar operations is maintained to optimal design. 

  
14.       City Council request the Waterfront Project Director and the Chief Planner and 

Executive Director, City Planning, in consultation with Waterfront Toronto, the General 
Manager, Parks, Forestry and Recreation, and the Harbourfront Centre, to re-examine 
the current parks designation to determine the viability of broadening the land-use 
permissions for this property to included mixed-use permission and respond to 
waterfront parking needs in conjunction with the upcoming Environmental Assessment 
for a potential north-south road west of Rees Street. 

  
15.       City Council authorize and direct the appropriate City officials take the necessary action 

to give effect thereto. 

Background Information (Committee)
Queens Quay Revitalization Environmental Assessment Study 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2009/ex/bgrd/backgroundfile-21514.pdf)
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Appendix 1 - Executive Summary of the ESR - Queens Quay Revitalization EA 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2009/ex/bgrd/backgroundfile-21515.pdf) 
Appendix 2 - Evaluation Matrix of Alternative Planning Solutions 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2009/ex/bgrd/backgroundfile-21516.pdf) 
Appendix 3 - Alternative Design Concept Cross Sections 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2009/ex/bgrd/backgroundfile-21517.pdf) 
Appendix 4 - Evaluation Matrix of Alternative Design Concepts 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2009/ex/bgrd/backgroundfile-21518.pdf) 
Appendix 5 - The Recommended Design 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2009/ex/bgrd/backgroundfile-21519.pdf) 
Appendix 6 - Preliminary Curb Management Plan 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2009/ex/bgrd/backgroundfile-21520.pdf)

Background Information (City Council)
Deferred Executive Committee Item EX33.18 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2009/cc/bgrd/backgroundfile-23741.pdf) 
(July 28, 2009) Supplementary report recommending deferral from the Deputy City Manager - 
Submitted to the August 5 and 6, 2009 City Council meeting (EX33.18b) 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2009/cc/bgrd/backgroundfile-23454.pdf) 
(September 29, 2009) Supplementary report from the Deputy City Manager - submitted to the 
September 30, October 1, 2009 City Council meeting (EX33.18c) 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2009/cc/bgrd/backgroundfile-23862.pdf)

Communications (Committee)
(June 1, 2009) E-mail from Martin Koob (EX.Main.EX33.18.1) 
(June 1, 2009) E-mail from Ron Fletcher, Toronto Bicycling Network (EX.Main.EX33.18.2) 
(June 1, 2009) E-mail from Donna Flemming (EX.Main.EX33.18.3) 
(June 1, 2009) E-mail from Ulla Colgrass (EX.Main.EX33.18.4) 
(June 1, 2009) E-mail from Braz Menezes (EX.Main.EX33.18.5) 
(June 1, 2009) Letter from Cynthia A. MacDougall, McCarthy Tetrault (EX.Main.EX33.18.6)
(June 1, 2009) Submission from Mark Flowers, Davies Howe Partners (EX.Main.EX33.18.7) 
(June 2, 2009) Submission from Kevin Currie, Chair, Queens Quay Revitalization 
Environmental Assessment (EX.Main.EX33.18.8) 
(May 28, 2009) Memo from Derek Dalgleish, Director, Transportation Planning, ENTRA 
Consultants (EX.Main.EX33.18.9) 
(June 2, 2009) E-mail from Dennis Findlay (EX.Main.EX33.18.10) 
(June 2, 2009) Petition from V. Patel, Radison Admiral Hotel and Deepak Ruparell, President, 
Silver Hotels (EX.Main.EX33.18.11) 
(June 2, 2009) Submission from Julie Beddoes, West Don Lands 
Committee (EX.Main.EX33.18.12) 
(May 25, 2009) Submission from James Harbell, Solicitor for Redpath Sugar 
Ltd. (EX.Main.EX33.18.13) 
(June 2, 2009) Presentation from Christopher Glaisek, VP Planning and Design, Waterfront 
Toronto (EX.Main.EX33.18.14) 

Communications (City Council)
(June 3, 2009) E-mail from Dermot McKeown, C.H.A., General Manager, Radisson Admiral 
Hotel, Toronto Harbourfront - submitted to the August 5 and 6, 2009 City Council 
meeting (CC.Main.EX33.18.15) 
(September 29, 2009) Letter from Cynthia A. MacDougall, McCarthy Tetrault, Barristers and 
Solicitors - submitted to the September 30, October 1, 2009 City Council 
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meeting (CC.New.EX33.18.16) 
(September 30, 2009) E-mail from Rick Rabba - submitted to the September 30, October 1, 
2009 City Council meeting (CC.New.EX33.18.17)

18a East Bayfront Transit Environmental Assessment: Streetcar Service on 
Queens Quay East Between Yonge Street and Parliament Street

Background Information (Committee)
East Bayfront Transit Environmental Assessment: Streetcar Service on Queens Quay East 
Between Yonge Street and Parliament Street 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2009/ex/bgrd/backgroundfile-21653.pdf) 
Report 14 from the May 28, 2009 meeting of the TTC 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2009/ex/bgrd/backgroundfile-21654.pdf)

(City Council on August 5 and 6, 2009 deferred consideration of Item PG26.2 to 
its next regular meeting on September 30, 2009) 

PG26.2 ACTION Amended    Ward: 11, 17, 21 

City Initiated Avenue Study for St. Clair Avenue West between Bathurst 
Street and Keele Street – Final Report

City Council Decision
City Council on September 30 and October 1, 2009, adopted the following: 
  
1.         City Council direct the Directors of Community Planning in both Toronto and East 

York and Etobicoke York Districts to report back, in two years from the date at which 
the By-laws come into force and effect, to their respective Community Councils on the 
status of development within their respective segments of St. Clair Avenue West. 

  
2.         City Council amend the Official Plan substantially in accordance with the draft Official 

Plan Amendment attached as Attachment 2 to the Final Report dated May 11, 2009 
from the Chief Planner and Executive Director, City Planning Division, with the 
exclusion of Map B(1) from the Draft Official Plan Amendment and that the draft 
Official Plan Amendment be amended accordingly. 

  
3.         City Council amend Zoning By-law 438-86 for the former City of Toronto substantially 

in accordance with the draft Zoning By-law Amendment attached as Attachment 1 to 
the Supplementary Report No. 2 dated September 29, 2009 from the Chief Planner and 
Executive Director, City Planning Division. 

  
4.         City Council authorize the City Solicitor to make such stylistic and technical changes to 

the draft Official Plan Amendment and draft Zoning By-law as may be required. 
  
5.         City Council adopt, in principle, the Urban Design Guidelines for St. Clair Avenue 

West between Bathurst Street to Glenholme Avenue as provided in Section 4, pages 36 
to 45 of the Final Consultant Report (dated December 2007), attached as Attachment 4 
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